
TOWN OF TALTY

MINUTES OF FEBRUARY 16, 2010

The Town of Talty held its regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, February 16, 2010, at the Trinity Family Church in Talty, Texas.  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor Carla Milligan.

I. Mayor Milligan announced a quorum.  Aldermen present were:  Millie Brice, Larry Farthing, Frank Garrison, John Jackson, and Kevin Williams.  Also present were Connie Goodwin, town administrator, and Sherry Bagby, town secretary.

II. John Jackson led the invocation and Frank Garrison led the pledge of allegiance.
• There were five Talty citizens in attendance.

III. Citizen Participation.  Two citizens signed in to address the board: 
(1)  Felicia Zummer addressed the Board regarding the speed limit on CR213 near her home.  She is opposed to the speed being increased on this residential portion of CR 213 for safety reasons because there are so many children on this block.

(2)  Todd Hutton addressed the Board, who also resides in Shamrock.  He is opposed to raising the current 25 mph speed limit on CR213 because it is a residential street.  Mr. Hutton handed-out two documents: (1) attorney general’s opinion and (2) Interrogatories served by Ms. Milligan on his wife, Tammie Hutton, and asked the Board to review them after the meeting. 
     Mr. Hutton also addressed the Board regarding the timing of the rescheduled Special Board of Aldermen meeting for the Executive Session.  He stated that he would not be able to attend the meeting, which was rescheduled (due to bad weather on the original date) for Thursday, February 18, 2010 at 7:00 p.m. at the Talty Town Hall.  Mr. Hutton emphasized that the Board should realize certain legal action he and his wife filed against Mayor Milligan, was in her individual capacity and not in the official capacity of “Mayor of Talty.”  Mr. Hutton expressed that in his opinion, it was not appropriate for Talty to pay the TML insurance deductible for Mayor Milligan’s legal fees.  Hutton stated he understood that at the last executive meeting, “Mr. Noga was there, trying to sell his snake oil to the board.”  Each time Hutton addressed Mayor Milligan he did so as “she did this and she did that.”  Hutton distributed a copy of a legal document Mr. Noga had sent to him.  Hutton stated that it was not his desire to extend the legal action against the Town of Talty, or other members of the Board of Aldermen, but that a vote by the Board to commit Town funds to pay the TML insurance deductible might result in legal action being taken against additional parties, stating “if you do it will get worse.”  
IV. Action Items.  
6.
This item was taken out of order.  The Board heard citizens and discussed the current 25 mph speed limit posted on the residential portion of CR213.   Millie Brice inquired as to a conflict of interest from the board members who live in Shamrock to refrain from voting on this matter since it was a conflict for her last month concerning a vote regarding Winner Circle.  Mayor Milligan previously asked the Town’s attorney, David Berman, to explain this issue and then asked the town secretary to read his opinion on the conflict of interest with board members voting on particular issues. 
A Motion was made by John Jackson to leave the current speed of 25 mph on the residential portion (3/10 mile) of CR213.
Seconded:
Frank Garrison

Vote:

5-0; motion carried.

1.  Danny Strunc, on behalf of Witherspoon, Yeldell & Wilson, CPA, presented the audit report for the fiscal year October 1, 2008 through September 30, 2009.  Greer Yeldell, CPA , as managing partner, was also present.  Two letters were distributed to the Board, both dated January 12, 2010 regarding the status of the year’s financial records.  Mr. Strunc stated that they did not encounter any problems with the audit, nor were their any disagreements.  He also stated that Talty was in a very good financial position, and could actually run for almost a year without any income, given the amount in reserve.  
A Motion was made by John Jackson to accept the 2009 audit report by Witherspoon, Yeldell & Wilson as submitted.

Seconded:
Larry Farthing

Vote:

5-0; motion carried.

2.
The Board reviewed and discussed the January 2010 financial report prepared by Murrey & Co.  Mr. Goodwin reminded the Board that the sales tax reflected is one month behind what is actually received.
A Motion was made by Frank Garrison to approve the January 2010 financial report submitted.

Seconded:
Millie Brice

Vote:

5-0; motion carried.

3.
The Board reviewed and discussed the January 19, 2010 Minutes.  A Motion was made by John Jackson to accept the January 19, 2010 Minutes with the corrections stated.

Seconded:
Larry Farthing

Vote:

5-0; motion carried.

4.
The Board discussed renewing the contract with Kaufman County to hold Talty’s May 8, 2010 election.  The election is held at the Talty Baptist Church, and early voting is held at the Kaufman County sub-courthouse.   The County’s estimate is $2,400 for the expense to hold the election, and $3,300 was budgeted.  
A Motion was made by John Jackson to approve the contract with Kaufman County to hold the May 8, 2010 election.

Seconded:
Frank Garrison

Vote:

5-0; motion carried.

5.
The Board discussed Ordinance 2010-002 calling for the election of three Aldermen on May 8, 2010.  It will be published in the Forney Messenger after the Board approval.

A Motion was made by Millie Brice approving Ordinance 2010-002, calling for the election of three Aldermen at the May 8, 2010 election.

Seconded:
Larry Farthing

Vote:

5-0; motion carried.

7.
The Board considered Chief Michael Hoskins’ recommendation to sell the 2001 Ford Crown Victoria police car at Texas Auto Auction in McKinney, Texas.  Chief Hoskins stated that they are willing to tow the car to the auction site and sell the vehicle without any fees charged to Talty.  Chief Hoskins stated that the license tags would be removed and the Talty decal, but the radio cannot be reused because it is built-in with the siren system and the camera is outdated with VHS tapes.

A Motion was made by Larry Farthing to allow Chief Hoskins to sell the 2001 Ford Crown Victoria at the Texas Auto Auction in McKinney, Texas as soon as possible.

Seconded:
Frank Garrison

Vote:

5-0; motion carried.

8.  The Board considered Chief Hoskins’ request to park the 2007 Dodge Charger patrol car at his home to avoid gasoline from being siphoned from the car, and the battery would be able to be recharged in a timely manner.  The car would not be parked in the garage, but the driveway or street in front of his home.
A Motion was made by Frank Garrison to allow Chief Hoskins to park the patrol car at his home in Forney when it is not in use.

Seconded:
Larry Farthing

Vote:

5-0; motion carried.
V.
Discussion Items
1.
Connie Goodwin submitted a monthly, written report to the Board.  Mr. Goodwin distributed his report on activities in and surrounding Talty.  
2.
Chief Michael Hoskins submitted a monthly, written report to the Board.  He stated that warrants are not issued immediately because we are not a 24 hour police department.  Chief Hoskins stated that he would like to see the court clerk accept credit card payment to increase the monies received from tickets issued.   Chief Hoskins stated that the ad for a reserve officer has been on the TML job site for over two months now and he has sent out 30 applications and has only received two back, which were not good candidates.   Reserve officers are required to work twelve hours a month.  Reserve officers will be paid a $50 stipend for officers complying with this monthly requirement. 
3.
Robert Wysinger, in his capacity as code enforcement officer, prepared a monthly, written report to the Board.  He was not in attendance, but his report was distributed.  A Release of Lien needs to be filed on one property where payment was received.  
4.
 There has not been any action on the possibility of annexing Phase 8 of Shamrock Ridge into Talty’s town limits due to the inclement weather conditions.  Frank Garrison and John Jackson asked if there was a possibility the town could send letters to the residents in this area to see if there was any interest in annexation.  
5.
If the Board has any future agenda items, they can send their request to the Mayor, Connie Goodwin or Sherry Bagby.  Mayor Milligan stated that she would like a 10+ year anniversary celebration for Talty, possibly having an antique car show, craft fair, bounce house, etc. for the community.    Mayor Milligan would like this to be a one day event to be held in June or July this year.  Mr. Goodwin stated that the budget would need to be amended to help pay for a town celebration.
VI.
After no further business, meeting adjourned at 8:48 p.m.

Mayor, Carla Milligan        
                                                  
Town Secretary, Sherry Bagby
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